**Beaumont Primary School** 

Wendover Drive Ladybridge Bolton BL3 4RX Tel: 01204 652149 office@beaumont.bolton.sch.uk www.beaumontprimaryschool.co.uk





## P.E Newsletter



Dear Parents/Carers,

As we come towards the end of a fantastic year, we have so much to reflect on and be proud of. After a very busy term, I'd like to share with you some of our achievements and successes but before we begin, did you hear about the exciting award we achieved earlier this term?! Beaumont Primary School has been recognised as a 'Gold' award winner for the third year running, which highlights our commitment to school sport for all of our children. We are now eligible to apply for the 'Platinum' (and most prestigious award!) next year...





Our Reception, Year 1, Year 2 and Year 3 children have enjoyed working with coaches from 'Teddy Tennis' throughout the Summer and have improved their hand-eye coordination and teamwork skills. I wonder if we will see them on the courts of Wimbledon as they get older?

Our Key Stage 2 children have been working on their Athletics unit with Mr Chadwick, which enabled them to prepare for Sports Day! Sports Day was a wonderful occasion, and it was so

lovely to see all our children showcasing their sporting talents in the sunshine. A huge thank you to all parents who attended to support their children. Some of our children were awarded with medals for demonstrating our Beaumont values and winning the class running races. A huge well done to our 'Light Blue' teams who won both the KS1 event and KS2 event!

Sports Day was just one of the many highlights of Sports Week. We also invited a martial arts coach into school and this was hugely popular with our children. A sport many had not tried before, but an experience I'm sure they won't forget. The whole school also had the opportunity to try out Indian style dancing, which was another brilliant experience!

Also during Sports Week, some of our Year 4 children took part in a Colour Fun Run at Rivington and Blackrod High School. An amazing evening where our children finished their race covered head to toe in























## **Beaumont Primary School**

Wendover Drive Ladybridge Bolton BL3 4RX Tel: 01204 652149 office@beaumont.bolton.sch.uk www.beaumontprimaryschool.co.uk



powder paint! Rumour has it that Yusuf and Laila-Noor are still trying to remove the blue stains from their hair...

As always, our children have also taken part in many inter-school tournaments and festivals this term, representing school brilliantly. Earlier this term, some of our Year 3 and 4 children took part in a Cricket festival at Deane and Derby Cricket Club, and last week Year 6 enjoyed a

Rounders match against Lostock Primary School!



A very special opportunity was presented to our Year 4 and 6 children during Summer 1, where coaches from Wigan Warriors Rugby club taught a block of Rugby sessions! We loved learning new skills and trying a more unfamiliar sport. Year 5 and 6 also enjoyed their Fitness sessions with an external coach, and he was so impressed with our teamwork and communication skills! Well done to our oldest pupils.

Year 6's annual Bikeability sessions were a big success at the start of term! Mrs Dixon and Mrs Rai spoke about the resilience and determination on show. Amazing progress was made as our children become more confident cycling on the roads of Bolton. Another special

mention must go to our Year 6 children who represented Beaumont brilliantly at the Anderton Centre residential, as well as enjoying activities such as tree climbing, paddle boarding and bushcraft!

It wasn't just Year 6 being pushed out of their comfort zones this half term — Year 2 had weekly visits to Ladybridge High School to improve their Swimming too! Miss Millington couldn't believe























## **Beaumont Primary School**

Wendover Drive Ladybridge Bolton BL3 4RX Tel: 01204 652149 office@beaumont.bolton.sch.uk www.beaumontprimaryschool.co.uk





how well our children could swim. Everybody did their best and many overcame their fears of the pool. Amazing work, Year 2!

Did you take part in Iron Kids? It was great to see so many pictures of you competing in this wonderful event. Thank you for sharing your achievements on Twitter and with your peers in class. Some of our teachers even participated in the 10km Iron Man Night Run!

As we come to the end of our academic year, it is important that we take time to reflect on our achievements and set targets for next year. As our

Year 6s move on to High School, we wish them the best and send a huge 'good luck' their way. Thank you for being such a big part of our sports teams at Beaumont. We must also say a huge thank you to Mr Chadwick who has been a big part of our Beaumont family over the past 2 years. We wish him the

best for his new role and look forward to keeping in touch.

Have a lovely Summer and I look forward to seeing you in September. We already have big sporting plans for the Autumn term!

Kind regards,

Miss Mitchell-Yorke

P.E Lead





















